
September 19-21 – Mill Casino RV, Coos Bay 

 

This is the first time we have stayed at the Mill Casino RV Park.  They have added a yurt to use 

for a clubhouse and it fit our needs quite nicely.  In addition, we had the use of the pool for those 

who wanted to swim and other amenities at the hotel were available. 

 

Our hostess was Marty Burkett and she provided us with bagels, several varieties of cream 

cheese and fresh fruit for breakfast each day.  Friday and Saturday we had our usual potlucks 

and no one went away hungry.  

 

Because this was the Fun Festival weekend in Coos Bay, we held our annual meeting on Friday 

night after dinner.  The election of officers resulted in our President elect – Lori Singels and our 

Treasurer – June Willoughby who is staying on for a 3rd term.  If you would like to read more 

about the annual meeting, click the button for Documents and then the link for the 2014 Annual 

Meeting Minutes on the Documents page. 

With the Fun Festival in full swing both Saturday and Sunday, members were free to explore the 

available vendors on Central Street as well as the various downtown shops.   

Pam Mayne 

conducting the Annual 

Meeting on Friday 

evening. 



On Sunday we were treated to a half hour organ concert by Lee Littlefield on the Mighty 

Wurlitzer at the Egyptian Theatre. This historic theatre just reopened at the end of June after a 3 

year closure.  Some of the members then stayed on for the showing of E.T. the Extraterrestrial 

while others decided to some more shopping.  After the film members were given a brief tour of 

the stage and historic drops by the theatre’s Executive Director, Kara Long.  

    

Sunday’s dinner out took us to the Lucky Dragon Buffet where we could each fill our plates as 

many times as we wanted. 

Of course each evening found some of us playing games in the yurt and generally having a 

good time visiting.  The weather was good, the company excellent and a good time was had by 

all.  

Monday morning some of us gathered one last time to say goodbyes until our final rally of the 

year in Salem. 

Submitted by June Willoughby 

 


